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PURPOSE/BACKGROUND  
The 2022 Washington State Legislature recently passed Substitute Senate Bill 5933 into law, 
establishing a new School Seismic Safety Grant Program for school districts.  
  
The program will provide planning and construction funding for school districts and state-tribal 
education compact schools located in high seismic areas and a Tsunami Design Zone (TDZ) as 
defined by the American Society of Civil Engineers and the Washington Department of Natural 
Resources. 
  
Under the program, school districts will be eligible to receive grant funds to relocate school 
buildings outside of a TDZ, perform needed seismic retrofit installations, and construct tsunami 
vertical evacuation towers.  
  
The first phase of this project will focus on coastal schools with high seismic and tsunami risks. 
Following the work on the coast, the agency will continue working inland to ensure that all 
eligible schools have the opportunity to receive a school seismic safety grant to perform 
needed seismic retrofit installations. 
  
OSPI will contact eligible school districts beginning with coastal districts when funding is 
available.  
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INFORMATION AND ASSISTANCE 
For questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Scott Black, Program Development 
Manager, at 360-742-4028 or email scott.black@k12.wa.us. The OSPI TTY number is  
360-664-3631. 
 
This bulletin is also available on the Bulletins page of the OSPI website.  
 
Tennille Jeffries-Simmons                  
Chief of Staff   
 
T.J. Kelly 
Chief Financial Officer 
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Randy Newman 
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OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, creed, religion, color, 
national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender 
identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions and 
complaints of alleged discrimination should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at 360-725-6162/TTY: 
360-664-3631; or P.O. Box 47200, Olympia, WA 98504-7200; or equity@k12.wa.us. 
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